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STATE BUILDING CODE COUNCIL 
LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE MEETING 

SUMMARY MINUTES 
 
 

LOCATION: Zoom or phone options available 
 
MEETING DATE: Thursday, February 20, 2025 
 
Members in Attendance:  Committee Chair Tom Handy, Todd Beyreuther, Jay Arnold, 
Roger Heeringa 
 
Members Absent:  Daimon Doyle, Kjell Anderson, Matthew Hepner, Representative Alex Ramel 
 
Staff In Attendance:  Managing Director Dustin Curb, Annette Haworth, Josh Brown, 
Brandin Groat 
 
Visitors Present:  Councilmember Angela Haupt, Laura Bloyd, Micah Chappell, Patrick Hanks, 
Adam Hutchinson, Gregory Johnson, Jeremy Larson, Shane Nilles, Tammie Sueirro, Elizabeth Torske 
 
 
 

 

Agenda Items Council Actions/Discussion 
1. Welcome and Introductions Committee Chair, Tom Handy called the meeting to order at 2 p.m.  

Roll was taken and a quorum was present.  Anyone from the public, 
who wished to, introduced themselves. 

2. Review and Approve Agenda Todd Beyreuther moved to approve the agenda, Jay Arnold seconded, 
the motion passed. 

3. Review and Approve Minutes 
• February 13, 2025 

Minutes were unavailable for review and approval and therefore tabled 
until the next meeting. 

4. Legislative Update Dustin Curb presented the Week 6 SBCC Bill Status Report and noted 
there were no new bills this week. 
Discussion was held on HB 1254 in regard to the revisions that were 
made. 
Discussion was held on SHB 1458 and the revision that were made.  
There was also discussion on emergency clauses and what could be 
handled with Emergency Rulemaking, if or when necessary. 
Roger Heeringa announced he had to leave the meeting at 2:34 and 
therefore there would no longer be a quorum. 
It was noted SB 5429 appeared to not be moving forward. 
It was noted that outreach had taken place to inform and ask questions 
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to try and gain a better understanding of SB 5552.  It was noted that SB 
5249 (also pertaining to Kit homes) had no action for the SBCC. 
Jay Arnold indicated he provided information on SB 5747 at the hearing 
and no questions were asked of him and it appears this bill is not going 
to move forward.  Angela Haupt indicated she submitted written 
testimony to remove section 4. 
Dustin Curb then shared Week 7 schedule with meetings for February 
22–28, 2025. 
The status of SHB 1353 was discussed. 

5. Other Business No other business was discussed. 

6. Adjourn The meeting was adjourned at 2:54 p.m. 
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